

Interim Headteacher: Mrs. Sue Taylor BSc (Hons)/QTS, NPQH, LLE

Westfield Primary School Clayton Crescent Runcorn WA7 4TR

Telephone: 01928 572343

Email:

sec.westfield@halton.gov.uk

Website:

www.westfieldprimaryschool.com

Aspiration for All

22nd July 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

As Chair of the School Governors, I wanted to write to you with a reflection on the past year at school.

It has been a challenging year, with quite a heavy workload of school improvements, and our meetings this year have been highly focused on supporting Mrs. Taylor to drive up standards to benefit every child at Westfield. We have a real sense of pride in the achievements that have been made so far. Governors have fully supported Mrs. Taylor and the school in driving the necessary changes and improvements needed throughout. Sadly, I must inform you that Mrs. Taylor will not be continuing as our Interim Head Teacher next year. She has made a huge impact and has worked tirelessly to make the improvements required and she will leave with the school in a far better position than it was at this time last year. She will be sorely missed by the staff, the governors and pupils. We wish her all the very best for the future.

We must extend our thanks to all the staff for their continued enthusiasm, dedication, hard work and commitment to Westfield Primary School. This includes teaching, support, administration, caretaking, lunchtime staff and those that run our after school provision. We are so lucky to have such a wonderful team working for the benefit of all our children. We hope they have a relaxing break while recharging their batteries for September!

Additionally, the Governors would like to thank all our children for their positive attitudes and excellent behaviour this year. They are a real credit to the school, to you and to the teachers. Our Year 6 children have just received their SATs results and Governors are very proud of the efforts every child put into achieving the best results Westfield has seen in many years. They have done the school proud and they should be very pleased with their results. We wish our Year 6 children well on the next stage in their life.

Thanks also go to our PTA who have worked tirelessly throughout the year to organise events and raise funds for the school which allows the children to engage in activities such as the Pantomime at Christmas. Please continue to support the PTA where you can as they are an important part of the school.







Lastly, we would like to thank you, our parents and carers. We would like to think of ourselves as a school community and your input and engagement with the school is encouraged and welcomed. We value your feedback and ideas for improvement.

I hope to be able to update you on the arrangements for a new Interim Head Teacher very soon but in the meantime I wish you all a wonderful summer break and I look forward to seeing you in the next academic year.

Kind Regards

Mrs. Lynne Farrow

Chair of Governors (Acting)





